BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

June 8, 2006

Members in attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski, Charlotte Hays, Tammie, Hoover, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt, Kris Stolba

The meeting was called to order by Dawn Gifford at 7:05 am.

Officer Reports

Dawn Gifford, President-

1. The Freedom Festival exhibition, “Freedom Freeze” is scheduled for Sunday June 25th with a one hour open skate followed by our one hour exhibition.  Sign up will be available at the rink.

2. Because of the turnover in the membership secretary position, Dawn proceeded with putting together membership renewal packets.  The board discussed and reviewed her drafts so they may be mailed out this week.  Membership renewals are due June 25th so they may be processed with the USFS by July 1st.  

3. Election of officers.  Dawn opened the floor for nominations and the following officers were elected:

President – Dawn Gifford

Vice President – Tammie Hoover

Secretary – Charlotte Hays

Treasurer - Kris Stolba

4. Dawn received correspondence from rink management asking her to continue to open the rink early mornings for the summer in exchange for ice credit.  This issue was discussed at length, with concerns raised about the figure skating club’s potential liability as well as the appropriateness of the club making this kind of ongoing commitment.  No formal motion was agreed, but the board requested that Dawn address the problems with the rink management and not to agree to take on the responsibility for early opening at this time, because opening and closing should be the responsibility of rink management, not the responsibility of the figure skating club.
5. Dawn presented the Athlete Grant Program and Professional Program that need to be re-evaluated for the new year.  Discussion of these programs was tabled until July.

Vice President, Tammie Hoover – No report

Secretary, Charlotte Hays – No report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – Detailed financial report presented.  Account balances for May 31st as follows:


Checking

$25,422.84


Savings

       603.95


Investments

    5,000.00

Total Assets

            $31,026.79

These numbers do not include final May ice expenses, nor the final lighting bill for the ice show.

The following committee chairs were appointed for the new year:

Test chair – Julie Willard

Competition – Tammie Hoover/Neil Bernstein

Ice Show – Jane Grabowski/Nancy Krutzfield

Membership – Teresa Johns

Sanctions – Nancy Krutzfield

Fundraising – TBD.  A special meeting on fundraising will be called on June 29th to review our fundraising programs and determine an appropriate plan of action for the new year. 

Social/Communication – Ronda Scheidt

Program Development – Charlotte Hays

LTS Liaison -  No chair appointed.  Board members to rotate duty so that LTS gets to meet more than one person.  Brenda Kelly will liaise with Home school program.

Grievance – Neil Bernstein, Jane Grabowski (one non-board member to be named by Neil and Jane)

Old Business –


No word yet on our regional/sectional bids.

New Business –


Charlotte Hays will put new folders for all board members in the office.  Dawn will update the web site and look into providing forwarding service for e-mail from and EIFSC mailbox to individual personal mailboxes so that personal e-mail addresses will not be directly available on the website.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

